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June 2     Flower Communion/ New Member Welcome 
Rev. Brian J. Kiely and the Board of Trustees 

Join in our annual celebration of our community and the coming summer.  We ask you to bring a flower 
to share.  These will be collected and arrayed on a common table, and later we will each pick a different 
flower to take with us.  As well we will honour and recognize those who have joined our church in the 
past year. 
 

June 9      Pride Service and Potluck        UCE Youth  
The youth will be hosting a pride service to celebrate diversity and the value of all peoples. The service 
will be followed up with a potluck here at the church. Come share in our community on this meaningful 
weekend. Please we ask that if possible to include a note with any dish you bring if it is vegan/vegetarian, 
gluten free, etc. for those that may have dietary restrictions. Please share the invite with all those you 
know. There will be a sign-up sheet in the lobby for help with setup and cleanup; we really appreciate 
any help that can be provided.  

 

June 16       Picnic Service     Rev. Brian J. Kiely 
It’s our annual picnic in the park across the street (if the weather agrees, otherwise we will meet in 
church).  Bring some food to share and a portable lawn chair or blanket.  We will have a short informal 
service around 11 a.m. followed by food and fellowship. 
 

June 23           Summer Solstice                   Ali Hammington 
The Summer Solstice has arrived, the time of year when folks from Pagan traditions celebrate the power 
of the Sun, and declare their intentions for personal growth during the season of warmth and ease. Join 
the UCE Pagan Chalice Circle for this service honouring our 7th Principle, the interdependent web of all 
existence of which we are a part. 

 
June 30         Blessing of the Pets        Rev. Brian J. Kiely 
Our last service of the regular church year welcomes in the animals that make our lives brighter and 
better.  Bring your companion whether cat, dog, goldfish or whatever.  (Pictures are okay too).  We will 
acknowledge what they bring to us and bless each one individually. 

 
 
 

https://www.facebook.com/events/392036128188717/
https://www.facebook.com/events/2245051442478658/
https://www.facebook.com/events/842836196102632/
https://www.facebook.com/events/1196685837169689/
https://www.facebook.com/events/2337988712928535/
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Ministerial Musings 

Sometimes people can be so focused on the particular that we lose sight of 
the larger picture.  It is not always a good thing. 
 
I am not sure exactly why the official Pride Week events were cancelled.  
Like many of you I have heard official stories and also rumours.  In the end, 
it doesn’t matter.  I can’t judge what happened, I simply don’t have the 
facts.  Pride events were cancelled and that makes me very sad. 
 
Our congregation has been part of Pride for a very long time.  I remember pushing my eldest daughter in 
her rainbow-festooned stroller 15 years ago.  The girls called it the “Rainbow Parade” for the longest 
time.  Along with Audrey Brooks and our Chorealis choir, I have sometimes been included in the Pride 
Sunday Service.  It was always an honour. 
 
I hope things come back, and that we remember that Pride is a celebration of diversity.  Sure, there are 
always more issues to be resolved and more work to do, but I don’t think that’s a reason to stop 
celebrating what has been accomplished.  The courageous story of the few people who gathered 
decades ago for that first, furtive two block march, some of them masked for self-protection, reminds 
me of just how far we have come.  Watching the faces of people being so free and so happy while freely 
expressing themselves has always made me smile. 
 
I don’t know how it will all turn out, but it would be a shame if we didn’t find some way to celebrate 
again in the future. 
 
In the meantime, I am proud that our UCE Youth Group has stepped up and decided that they want to 
offer Pride service in the church on Sunday, June 9th.  I will be there, dressed in a colourful manner and 
smiling, and maybe crying with pride. 
 
See you in church 
Brian 

 
Board Update 

Your UCE Board met on May 15, 2019.  We welcomed new board members Kathy Stanley and Brandie Moller-
Reid, who begin their official duties in June.  The next board meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, June 19, 2019 at 
7:15.  If you wish to speak on a particular topic, kindly contact President Karen Mills one week prior to the 
meeting.   

 
Summer Services at UCE 

Every summer, we open up opportunities for members and friends of the Unitarian Church of Edmonton to lead 
Sunday church services. We need to fill about ten services in July and August. A service leader guide is provided to 
help you with all the core elements of a typical church service, but the topic and theme of the service is yours to 
choose and develop. Contact John Pater, johncpater@gmail.com or 780-619-6843, to sign up for one of the 
summer services; please provide your preferred date(s). 

  

mailto:johncpater@gmail.com
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2019 Summer UCE Directory Update 

There are a lot of new faces in the church and it’s been a good while since the last Directory. 
It’s time to update the current directory with our members’ and friends’ latest information. 
This new directory will be available to the Church membership and will be sent out by email 
attachment at a later date. Those that receive their newsletter by mail will have a copy 
mailed to them. A limited amount of paper copies will be made available from the office. 

To update your contact information, you have three choices: 

 You can fill out the web form on our website http://www.uce.ca/membership-information-update/  the 
information will be sent to the Administrators’ email; it will not be stored on the website. 

 You will find a form attached to this month’s newsletter. You may fill it out and return it to the 
Administrators’ Office by email or paper copy. 

 You can also request a form at the Welcome/Membership Desk on Sundays. 

Religion on Tap 
Religion on Tap is our monthly social/theological chat. It will be Tuesday, June 18th at 7 p.m. at Metro 
Billiards, 10250 106 Street at 7 p.m.  These are informal gatherings where we socialize (anywhere from 
3 to about 15 people) and have a religiously themed discussion that runs from 5 minutes to an hour 
depending on interest.  Brian Kiely leads and all are welcome.  Everyone (over 18) is welcome. 

 

Chorealis News 

What a wonderful year we have had under the amazing direction of our co-
leaders Karen Mills and Gordon Ritchie! And the 8 church services that they 
orchestrated have been highlights for many of our congregation.  
 
Once again, we joined the festivities for the Edmonton Vocal Minority 
Christmas party and then organized a successful Cabaret in March where 
we raised $1500. In April, we took our show on the road and performed to a 
large audience at Rosedale Estates. We concluded the year with a special 
potluck where we recognized not only our leaders but also celebrated the 
upcoming wedding of Gordon Ritchie and Robert Begg. Ruth Merriott 
created a wishing well for anyone to add contributions to celebrate the 

occasion.  
 
To continue our connections, we are getting together for a barbecue on Thursday July 18th at the home 
of Marilyn and Jim Gaa. Their address is 9318 Edinboro Road (ph 780-432-7660). Bring something to 
barbecue, something to share, and whatever you like to drink on a summer evening. Also bring your own 
dishes and cutler and a lawn chair if you can. This event is open to anyone from the congregation who 
would like to join us.  
 
We will be starting rehearsals again on Thursday September 5th and always welcome new singers.  
Jan McMillan  
 

 
 
 

http://www.uce.ca/membership-information-update/
https://www.facebook.com/events/351276298830661/
https://www.facebook.com/events/351276298830661/
https://www.facebook.com/events/351276298830661/
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Our Mammoth Garage Sale 
 
Springtime in Alberta created havoc for our garage 
sale, but in spite of it, we succeeded in pulling off 
another exceptional fundraiser! Thanks so much for 
all your donations and all those of your friends and 
families.  Now even our UCE renters are bringing 
their treasures and then making purchases. Susan 
Ruttan once again brought notices to the businesses 
in our neighbourhood. One of our renters Open 
Doors Learning Services had many of their students 
who are upgrading and/or improving their English 
come to shop.   
 
 It was busy from April 19th to the final cleanup on 
May 7th with many hands to organize, price, work 
the garage sale, and help with up clearing Keeler 
Hall.  Those who pitched in for many hours were 
Rosemary Falconer, Susan Ruttan, Wendy Smith, 
Pauline Atwood, Shirley Edgar, Kathy Stanley, Sylvia 
Krogh, Allan Boyle, David and Paulette Hagel, Karen 
Mills, Audrey Brooks, Brenda Cottle, Lynn Wolff, 
Jolien Pauw, Marg Roche, Rosanne Kelly, Dorothy 
Keeler, Elaine Reynard and many others.  A special 
thank you to my hardworking sister Donna Hamar 
who put in long hours and was there later than I on 
many days. I also appreciated the willing help of our 
administrator, Janet Polkovsky who was constantly 
being interrupted from her regular duties during the 
weeks of our preparations.  
 
We have several people outside our church 
community who have logged countless hours for 
many years towards the success of our sale. They are 
Ruth Smith-Hill, Douglas Oakley, and Sandra 
Maygard. We very much appreciate their help. 
 
Karen Bilida was responsible for advertising with 
revolving pictures on Kijiji for several days prior to 
and during the sale. Kudos to her and Scott Harrison 
for putting out and then picking up all the newly 
constructed signs they made last year. Most buyers 
come from those 2 methods of advertising, so we 
owe them a huge thank you! As well, they organized 
and managed the free day Sunday afternoon as well 
as the clean up on Monday. 
 
We held a flash sale for a few hours the Saturday 
before our sale because we had so many donations 
and our tables were overflowing.  We made $1000 in 
a few hours.   

 
Clair Horne did pickups of bigger items with his truck. 
And workers were treated with food from Kathy 
Stanley, Donna Hamar, Wendy Smith, Elaine 
Reynard, Paulette, and Janet. 
 
To serve our delicious hot-dogs and pop were Chefs 
Maurice Bourgoin (who braved the snow) on Friday 
and Brian Kiely and David Rae on Saturday.   
 
Special recognition to our WH Alexander Award 
winners, the Wednesday crew who willingly helped 
with setup, cleanup and so many other jobs I 
managed to find for them. 
Gaylord Madill kept us informed of the running total 
during the sale and then he and Edwina had the 
challenge of counting over $9700! Our sale also 
benefits other organizations.  Edwina Madill took all 
the leftover vases to the gift shop at the Grey Nuns 
Hospital to be re-used for flower 
arrangements.  Grant Harlton discovered that the 
Lion’s Senior Centre was happy to take all our 
leftover books for their book sale so he delivered 2 
full vans to them. The rest of the leftovers were 
picked up by Find which is a local Edmonton 
organization.  It provides essential furnishings free of 
charge to individuals and families who are moving 
out of homelessness, and it also supplies low-cost, 
quality furniture and housewares for sale to the 
public. 
 
 The community gets involved in many ways. 
Shoppers say they wait eagerly for our sale each year 
because our prices are low and they often find 
treasures. On Friday morning, there were more than 
20 people waiting for the doors to open at 8 am! The 
kids enjoy finding books and toys and many shoppers 
stop for a hot dog and pop.  
 
A great effort, thanks to all!! 
 
About a week after the sale, many of us got together 
at Donna’s condo party room to celebrate the fruit of 
our labour and to plan next year’s event. I have 
already started a box gathering next year’s 
contributions.  How about you? 
Jan McMillan 



 

 
 

Social Justice Working Group Update 
On April 28th, the UCE Social Justice Committee presented a service to receive and honour the new Indigenous 
Spirituality banner which will hang in the sanctuary alongside the other banners representing all the faiths from 
which we take our teachings. The banner was designed by Bent Arrow Traditional Healing Society, and Elder Rose 
Wabasca was present to share some of her teachings with us. Afterwards, we held a Soup Sunday and shared food 
and conversation together,  

The event was intended to include an outdoor pipe ceremony before the service, and a tent was purchased to 
provide shelter in case of rain. Unfortunately, the ceremony had to be cancelled due to heavy snow! While we 
regret missing out on the pipe ceremony, we are happy to report that the church now owns a 10 x 20 foot tent, 
which I’m sure will see plenty of use at future events. 

The Social Justice crew continues to operate the Food Bank hamper distribution on Wednesday nights, and we 
have been blessed with a wonderful crew of volunteers to help out! There is a sign-up sheet in the foyer for 
anyone who is interested in joining us, and we have tasks for every level of fitness. 

Sunday Night Sidewalk Parties outside Hope Mission continue, and we attend on the 3rd Sunday of each month to 
bring food, clothing, water bottles and anything else we have to share with our less fortunate neighbours. 
Everyone is welcome to join us. 

On May 9 members of UCE attended the Pro-Choice counter protest at the Alberta Legislature Grounds.  
There is another rally planned to defend Reproductive Rights on June 24th at 4:00 pm, please watch for more 
details on Facebook.  
 
Unitarian and Universalists have been advocating for universal access to safe and 
inexpensive abortion services in Canada for more than forty years. 
 
Affordable and accessible abortion and counselling services are available to some, 
but not to all Canadian women. The current situation is inequitable.  

 
 

   
 

 
 

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/EdmontonUnitarians/?ref=bookmarks
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Welcome to UCE - An Accessible and Inclusive Place 

We take pride in the easy access to our facility on many levels and we are always trying to improve our 
welcome. 
No stairs to get in the building, no stairs to get into the Sanctuary, button-operated door at the front, 
accessible washrooms. Chairs in our Sanctuary are easily moved to accommodate multiple physical 
needs; portable audio receivers with headphones for any who need extra assistance, scent free; allergy 
aware. 
In addition to our chairs in services we also have one or two meditation / activity tables which can be 
used by any person who needs some physical stimulation to help them listen.  
We welcome people of all genders and identities and have signs posted inviting people to use the 
washroom that best suits them as well as a gender neutral washroom.  
 

Social media allows for even more accesibility. 
There are many people that can not physically make it to our building but we still want them to feel 
included in our community. Social media allows many people to be able to participate with us and keep 
up on UCE and UU news.  
Changes to Facebook this year have made it very hard for pages to reach the people who have liked 
them, much less new folks. 
We need your likes and comments to get Facebook to see our posts as important to their algorithm. 
Shares are great too; if you think your friends might appreciate seeing them.  
We appreciate your participation, whatever form it takes. We don't have a huge budget for paying to get 
posts seen, so we count on you all to spread them. 
 
Facebook Group - https://www.facebook.com/groups/41659071349/ 
Facebook Page - https://www.facebook.com/UnitarianChurch/ 
YouTube - https://www.youtube.com/user/EdmUnitarian 
Twitter - https://twitter.com/UnitarianUCE 
Instagram - https://www.instagram.com/unitarianuce/ 
 

Sharing Our Abundance 
For the Month of June, we will be sharing with the George Spady Centre, 
an inner city agency which provides overnight shelter to 72 adults. They 
also have a 20 bed detox for adults under the influence of alcohol or drugs. Admission is immediate and 
offered on a 24 hour- 7 day a week basis.   

A Reminder: thank you to those who add to Sunday's collection by using an envelope. 
Should you have included your contact information once, all that is needed for our records after that is 
for you to have your name noted. In addition, a change of address would also be welcome should that 
occur. 
In appreciation, 
Edwina Madill, Head Teller 
 

 

http://www.gspady.org/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/41659071349/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/41659071349/
https://www.facebook.com/UnitarianChurch/?ref=bookmarks
https://www.facebook.com/UnitarianChurch/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCmpm5DXHKM7pRnnzcC75txQ
https://www.youtube.com/user/EdmUnitarian
https://twitter.com/UnitarianUCE
https://twitter.com/UnitarianUCE
https://www.instagram.com/unitarianuce/
https://www.instagram.com/unitarianuce/
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 Heart to Heart  

 
 

Watch this column for details 
of a couple of forthcoming 

weddings, names of newborn 
babies, and life changes for 

members of our congregation. 
Contact Rev. Audrey if you 

have information to share in 
Heart to Heart.   

audbrook@telusplanet.net 
 
 

 

 Congratulations and best wishes to Gordon Ritchie and Robert Begg on the celebration of their 
marriage which took place at UCE on Saturday, May 18th. May the sun shine on all your days. 

 On Sunday, May 19, Annabelle Bourgoin was remembered at a memorial service in her honour.  A 
feisty woman of many talents, a gifted librarian with a special gift for encouraging students to read 
their way to success. 

 Welcome back to Gloria Krenbrenk who returned from a brief stay in hospital and is back doing 
exemplary volunteering for our beloved community by serving on the UCE board.  

 Congratulations are in order to Maria Jenkins who shared her beautiful soprano voice during the 
Sunday service last week. She was backed by singers from our youth group, who did an amazing job. 
(Nakai Ellis-Zvakavapano, Violet Slevin, Lily Kiely, Kadance Aske ( Behind Lily K.), Ayla White, Elora Kiely, Lilly 

Aske)  This was a debut for these singers, and we hope we get to hear more of their musical offerings! 
 Several UCE members attended the monthly food and conversation - sharing event at the Hope 

Mission on May 18th.  300 people were fed with donated food prepared by volunteers from several 
faith groups. Ali Hammington is our animator who encouraged newbie Luther to help distribute food, 
he ended up having a long conversation with a retired farmer.  I think we have a new volunteer, 
thanks, Ali!  

 A “heads-up” invitation to UCE members and friends about the 11th annual Genocide Memorial 
Service which will be held here on Sunday, July 14. This memorial honors and witnesses the violent 
deaths of innocent people because of war, gender identity, race, religion, and appropriation of 
Indigenous lands. There will be speakers, a dedication of memorial stones, songs by the Soul Singers, 
and a feast afterwards. Invite any persons who wish to have a family or a country honored.  

 Watch for further announcements in the June Newsletter. 

 “Our Mission is love, our race is humanity and our faith is in each other”, Rev. Audrey Brooks  

 
UCE WALKING GROUP SCHEDULE 

June 7 Wagner Bog 

June 14 U of A Botanical Gardens 

June 21 Lake Wabamum  

June 28 Bountiful Farmers’ Market (3696 – 97 Street) 

Walkers carpool from church, leaving at 10:00 am, or meet at the walk site at 10:20 am.  There are often changes 
to the schedule so if you are not on the email list please call Sheila, 780-454-7581 the day before to confirm the 

walk. 

mailto:audbrook@telusplanet.net
https://www.facebook.com/events/301042367490646/
https://www.facebook.com/events/301042367490646/
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CATCH A FRINGE PREVIEW AT UCE 

 

 

CanUUdle Was a Hit 
The youth went to CanUUdle on the Victoria Day 

long weekend and from what I have heard a fun 

time was had by all. We had many tired people 

arrive back Monday evening with some crashing 

on the floor until everyone was ready to leave. 

Chorus, the young adult gathering that happens 

at the same time joined with the youth in a 

Bridging ceremony for the older youth. And 

luckily one of our former youth (Nathan V.P.) 

was there to participate and Maria was able to 

get a nice photo.  

 

 
Camping in Drumheller August with the Calgary Unitarians 

The Calgary Unitarians have invited us and Westwood to join them in Drumheller on the weekend of 
Aug. 16th to 18th at the River Grove Campground for their Family Campout. They have a few events 
planned and lots of free time with chances to meet new peoples and get to know each other. For more 
information you can reach me by email at ucekids@uce.ca or by phone at 780-454-5816. 

  

mailto:ucekids@uce.ca
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Volunteer to be second in the Sunday Religious Exploration Classes. (The CUC safe practices states that 
there should always be two adults with any group of children or youth) Come make a difference! Now 
using SignUp Genius check out the link below. 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B0C4DA9AB2CA4F58-reclassroom1 
 

 

Snacks can be simple things like carrot and celery sticks or assorted fruit and maybe some kind of no-
sugar juice. Things to stay away are sugary or really processed food like cookies or chips. Also for allergy 
alert we ask for things with gluten, nuts, and dairy to be avoided or kept separately and labelled. If you 
would like to contribute but may not be able to bring a snack on one particular day you could give us a 
small cash donation and we can use it to up the stuff for snack. Please use the Signup Genius link to sign 
up for this as well. https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B0C4DA9AB2CA4F58-reclassroom1 
 

This exciting program 
features some indoor and 
outdoor activities. We will 
start right at 10:30 in 
class for about 15 to 25 
min. and then we will 
head outside for the rest 
of the morning. We will 
be having variety of 
activities all geared 

toward learning about nature and its part in the interconnected web.  If you think your young people 
may enjoy joining the fun on Sunday morning of the summer let us know. 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B0C4DA9AB2CA4F58-reclassroom1
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B0C4DA9AB2CA4F58-reclassroom1
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B0C4DA9AB2CA4F58-reclassroom1
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B0C4DA9AB2CA4F58-reclassroom1
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https://prairieskyadventures.ca/
https://prairieskyadventures.ca/
https://prairieskyadventures.ca/
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Join this year’s winners of the W.H. Alexander Award 
(between 10AM-1:30PM Wednesdays at UCE.) 

   
You do not have to have any handyperson 
experience, though that is always appreciated! We 
can use electricians, and carpenters, but there are 
also very valuable jobs that need to be done like 
cleaning out kitchen drawers, shoveling, sweeping, 
putting away dishes ... always things to do. Even 
dropping off some cookies is greatly appreciated!  
You might learn something new and you will feel 
great about it too!  

 
 

SUNDAY SERVICE VOLUNTEER SCHEDULE 
 Coffee Ushering Greeting Piano Sound Tech 

June 2 Clair Horne Rosemary Falconer Oksana 
Atwood 

 Kat Hartshorne 

June 9 Clair Horne David Rae Oksana 
Atwood 

 Bill Lee 

June 16 Picnic Service 

June 23 Clair Horne    Bill Lee 

June 30 Clair Horne    Marg Booker 
 

Edmonton Food Bank Volunteers 
Volunteer Shift is Wednesday evening 5:30 pm – 7:30 pm 

 Key Holder Person #2 Person #3 

June 5 Marge Roche Rhonda Jessen Gertrud Janke 

June 12 Brian Kiely Gertrud Janke Sylvia Krogh  

June 19    

June 26    
 

Recordings of UCE Services for April & May 2019 
UCE has a YouTube channel where we post recordings of Sunday services for anyone to listen to. Here are links to 
all April services and to the May services posted prior to the Newsletter deadline. 

April May 

April 7 “We Are Whole” Chorealis 
https://youtu.be/xCNA2bJPTKo 

 
April 14 “Put Your Whole Self In” Rev. Brian J. Kiely 

https://youtu.be/S6PzLCExTU0 
 

April 21 “Wholehearted” Rev. Brian J. Kiely and UCE Youth 
https://youtu.be/CV79nBaErtw 

 
April 28 “Indigenous Spirituality” Elder Rose Wabasca, 

Gordon Ritchie, Rev. Brian Kiely, Rev. Audrey Brooks, Jeff 
Bisanz, Lloyd Cardinal voice & drum 

https://youtu.be/tCFmr7INEnA 

 
May 5 “Questioning Our Way to a Better World” 

Chorealis 
https://youtu.be/7p0_i2ZFNFw 

 
 

Recordings of Other UCE Services 
 

Click on this link to go to the playlists of all services 
posted so far. Each playlist covers a church year. 

https://www.youtube.com/user/EdmUnitarian/playlist
s?view=1&sort=dd&flow=grid 

 

https://youtu.be/xCNA2bJPTKo
https://youtu.be/S6PzLCExTU0
https://youtu.be/CV79nBaErtw
https://youtu.be/tCFmr7INEnA
https://youtu.be/7p0_i2ZFNFw
https://www.youtube.com/user/EdmUnitarian/playlists?view=1&sort=dd&flow=grid
https://www.youtube.com/user/EdmUnitarian/playlists?view=1&sort=dd&flow=grid
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MESSAGES FROM THE CANADIAN UNITARIAN COUNCIL (CUC) 
 

SERVING WITH SPIRIT: 
Stronger Together, Planning for Partnership 

Saturday, August 10, 9:30 a.m. – 3:30  p.m. 

Registration deadline: Thursday, July 10, 2019 

Providence Renewal Centre, Edmonton, AB 

Explore our potential for meaningful, creative congregational networking 
and partnerships. Together, develop strategies to support and sustain the 
growing number of small congregations.  
https://cuc.ca/events/serving-with-spirit-stronger-together-planning-for-
partnership-1-day-workshop-2019/1565429400/1565451000/ 

 
 
 
 
Join other UU 18-35 year olds online for the sharing of joys and 
concerns, deeper check-ins, prayerful reflections, and an 
opportunity to process current events with a spiritually 
grounded community.  Every 2nd Monday of the month at 6pm 
MST /8pm Eastern time, you don’t need to sign up in advance, 
just show up online.  
https://www.facebook.com/events/1894212357364432/ 

 

Sharing Our Faith 

Congratulations to Will Adair who successfully won a CUC Sharing Our Faith Grant. The $5000 grant will be used to 

launch our children’s’ summer camps. 

 
Please subscribe to the CUC newsletter at:  

https://cuc.us2.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=14cdbcb20d193a5636bf18bdd&id=9434666947 

 

Summer Office Hours 

This Spring UCE was successful in receiving the STEP grant for 

the Summer. Currently, a contract is being finalized with the 

successful candidate.  The Church office hours will remain the 

same throughout the summer and this means the student will 

not be working on Sundays (the church will be opened by RE 

Director). The student will also be tasked with assisting with 

the RE Summer Camps and supervised by RE Director.  

https://cuc.ca/events/serving-with-spirit-stronger-together-planning-for-partnership-1-day-workshop-2019/1565429400/1565451000/
https://cuc.ca/events/serving-with-spirit-stronger-together-planning-for-partnership-1-day-workshop-2019/1565429400/1565451000/
https://www.facebook.com/events/1894212357364432/
https://cuc.us2.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=14cdbcb20d193a5636bf18bdd&id=9434666947
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The Unitarian Church of Edmonton is a liberal, multi-generational, religious community.  We celebrate a 

rich mosaic of free-thinking, spiritually-questing individuals joined in common support and action.  We 

welcome diversity including diversity of beliefs from divine believers to humanists, from pagans to 

atheists and agnostics.  We believe in the compassion of the human heart, the warmth of community, 

the pursuit of justice and the search of meaning in our lives. 

 
We gather with gratitude on traditional Cree lands that are now a part of Treaty Six and shared by many 
nations.   A treaty is an inheritance, a responsibility and a relationship.  May we be good neighbours to 
one another, good stewards to our planet and good ancestors to our children. 
 
 

THE EDMONTON UNITARIAN PUBLISHED MONTHLY BY THE 
UNITARIAN CHURCH OF EDMONTON Vol. 60 No. 6 

 
10804 119 Street, Edmonton, AB T5H 3P2 

Phone 780-454-8073 Fax 780-452-1641 
Office Hours: Tuesdays to Fridays, 9:30 am to 1:30 pm 

 
E-MAIL chadmin@uce.ca  WEB PAGE www.uce.ca 

 
Newsletter Submission Deadline is the 20th of every month.  

Please send your article to chadmin@uce.ca 
 

People Finder 
 

Minister: Reverend Brian J. Kiely brikie@aol.com 780-455-9797 
President: Karen Mills karenmills@me.com 780-432-0826 
Church Office: Janet Polkovsky chadmin@uce.ca 780-454-8073 
Religious Exploration Leader: Will Adair ucekids@uce.ca 780-454-5816 
Head Teller: Edwina Madill 780-462-2089 
Canvas: Andrew Mills andrew@misc.ca 780-432-0826 
Communications: Karen Bilida Unitarian.edmonton@yahoo.ca 780-807-6380 
Chaplain Services: Reverend Audrey Brooks 
audbrook@telusplanet.net 

780-489-8842 

Property Management: Mike Keast 780-497-1303 
 

 
You do not have to be a member of the congregation to make a  

Tax Deductible contribution to UCE. 
 You can donate online by Credit card through Canada Helps or ATB Cares    
 Place your donation in the basket during a Sunday service 
 Contact the office for other donation methods  

  

file:///C:/Users/UCE%20Admin/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.Outlook/2JDRSOHG/chadmin@uce.ca
file:///C:/Users/UCE%20Admin/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.Outlook/2JDRSOHG/www.uce.ca
mailto:chadmin@uce.ca
mailto:brikie@aol.com
mailto:karenmills@me.com
mailto:chadmin@uce.ca
mailto:ucekids@uce.ca
mailto:andrew@misc.ca
mailto:Unitarian.edmonton@yahoo.ca
mailto:audbrook@telusplanet.net
https://www.canadahelps.org/en/charities/unitarian-church-of-edmonton/
https://www.atbcares.com/donate
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Membership Update Form 

The following information will be used for our church database and directory. Please fill out the 
entire form so we can update our confidential database. If there is information you do not want 
published in the directory which is available to members and friends of the church, please tick the 
do not publish box (□) to the left of that item. Please return this form to the church office. 
Children’s names will not be included.  
 

□Adult 1: _________________ ____________________________ 
First name                                                                                 Last name 

□Adult 2: _________________ ____________________________ 
First name                                                                                 Last name 

□Phone 1: _________________□Phone 2: ___________________ 
 
□E-mail 1: _______________________  
 
□E-mail 2: _______________________  
 
□Address:_____________________________________________ 
 
□City: ________________  □Province ____ □Postal Code________ 
 
Child 1: ____________________  _______________________ 

First name                                                                                 Last name 

Child 2: ____________________  _______________________ 
First name                                                                                 Last name 

Child 3: ____________________ ________________________ 
First name                                                                                 Last name 

Child 4: ____________________ ________________________ 
First name                                                                                 Last name 

I would like to receive the newsletter (please tick only one): □ 
Electronically      □Only by post 

10804-119 Street NW 
Edmonton, AB 
T5H 3P2 
 

http://www.uce.ca/membership-information-update/

